
      

 

 

 

   

AC Chair Newsletter – April 2023 
 
Hello AC Chairs and AC Cluster Reps, 
The newsletter is long but filled with much important information. We hope you will take some 
time to review all the information.   
 
Advising Community Division Communication Channels 
We have a few different communication channels. Certainly, you all get this because you are on 
the listserv. Occasionally people will solicit feedback and share ideas on our other 
communication channels. The two official channels outside of the listserv that we use are as 
follows: 

 
Facebook – NACADA Advising Communities Division 

 
 
 

Slack - Join the Slack Team Today 
 
 
 
Mid-Year Leadership Meeting 
Each April, the Board of Directors, Council, and Executive Office staff hold a mid-year 
leadership meeting. This year’s meeting was held virtually and the focus point of the meeting 
was associated with reviewing the benchmarking process associated with the updated Strategic 
Goals of the association. In the coming months, the Council will take the benchmarks and task 
various parts of the association with responsibilities associated with each benchmark within the 
strategic goals. 
 
At the mid-year meeting, the executive office also shared the spring membership demographics. 
Attached you will find this information. 
 
 
2023 Global Advising Week (April 30 – May 6) 
Consider ways in which your Advising Community can be involved in celebrating advisors 
during this week! Visit our webpage for additional information: 
https://nacada.ksu.edu/Community/NACADA-Global-Advising-Week.aspx 

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/110583072619506
https://join.slack.com/t/nacada-acd/shared_invite/zt-1st0p6ukz-U4i4umB2UT3vFdkbtDAWjA
https://nacada.ksu.edu/Community/NACADA-Global-Advising-Week.aspx


 
 
2023 Annual Conference Updates 
 
Proposal Reviews 
Thank you so much for your time and dedication to reading through the reviewer feedback and 
providing summarized responses for both the conference committee and the proposal 
submitters. This process is extremely important to the overall health of the annual conference 
and ensuring that the conference experience is filled with quality sessions. Attached to this 
newsletter you will also find a breakdown of proposal statistics which include # of proposals for 
each chair, number of readers for each AC, Average # of proposals per reader, # of proposals 
by matching keyword and Number of proposals by matching AC. If you have any questions, 
comments or ideas for how to improve the process or training opportunities, please reach out to 
your Cluster Representative or Gavin/Tony. 
 
Speaking of proposal reviews, a few of you have inquired about sending a thank-you to those 
members who reviewed proposals for your advising community. If you would like to send a 
thank-you to your members, please reach out to Liz (lizbeth@ksu.edu)  and she can provide a 
list of your volunteers.  
 
Division and Leadership Meetings at Annual Conference 
We know some of you have questions about when you should arrive at the Annual Conference 
and what meetings you are being asked to attend. The Board of Directors has solicited 
feedback from Council, and others, and we anticipate having a final leadership meeting 
schedule in the next few weeks. If you want to reserve a room now, you may consider trying to 
be sure you are available for the afternoon of October 3rd, but we’ll update you once we have 
final confirmation. 
 
Community Meetings at Annual Conference  
Information regarding the time and location for Advising Community meetings at Annual 
Conference should be sent out in May and should be confirmed by early June. The Advising 
Community Chair is required to lead their Community meeting and will be notified of their 
scheduled meeting at the same time that presenters are notified of conference sessions. Chairs 
will work with EO staff to draft the abstract for the session for inclusion in the Annual 
Conference program.  Training and support will be provided by the Division as we near Annual 
Conference regarding how to prepare and host your Community Meeting. Begin thinking of any 
tips and best practices you would like to share! 
 
Virtual Community Meetings Post-Annual Conference 
The opportunity to host a Virtual Advising Community meeting following the Annual Conference 
will be available again this year.  Although Community meetings in-person at Annual 
Conference are required of every AC, the post-conference virtual meetings are optional.  Chairs 
may choose to host a virtual meeting to reach community members who may not have been 
able to attend the in-person meeting. The content and focus of this meeting should be a 
duplicate of what was shared at Annual Conference, but in a virtual format.  

• Virtual Meeting time slots will be available November 1 - 18, 2023.  
• Meeting length will be kept to 45 minutes.  
• Sign up for a meeting time slot by September 1st: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040944AFAB22A57-acdvirtual 

Juried Art Exhibition at Annual Conference 

mailto:lizbeth@ksu.edu
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040944AFAB22A57-acdvirtual


Submissions due May 19th, 2023: Visit the website for additional information and guidelines: 
nacada.ksu.edu/Events/Annual-Conference/Art-Exhibition.aspx.  
 
 
2023 ACD Service Awards 
Know of a community member that has given exceptional service to a Community, Cluster, or 
the Division? Nominate them for an ACD Service Award!!  
 
Nominations are open for the annual Advising Community Division Service Awards. The 
application deadline is May 1st. We have a maximum of 9 awards we can award. Past 
nominees who have not been recognized, may be submitted for consideration again. Nominees 
need not be appointed steering committee members but can be any member of the Advising 
Community who has gone above and beyond. Chairs and Cluster Reps may be nominated as 
well!  Please see the following page for more information: 
https://nacada.ksu.edu/Programs/Awards/ACD-Service-Awards.aspx.  
 
ACD Service Awards Committee: We have received enough volunteers to serve the ACD 
Service Awards Committee. Thank you to the following leaders for being willing to review the 
nominations: 

Committee Chair: Alanna Bitzel (The University of Texas at Austin) 
Committee Members: Amy Sosanko (Community College of Allegheny County), Jamie 
Heck (University of Cincinnati), Dana Hebreard (Aquinas College), Galina Bennett 
(Jackson State University), Donna Malaski (Kellogg Community College), Olivia Miller 
(University of Missouri-Kansas City), , Jill Oberfeitinger (Tusculum University), Kelci 
Kosin (Columbia College Chicago), and Wiona Porath (Johns Hopkins University). 

 
 
Bylaws Updates 
We are currently working to make one additional bylaw amendment request. Currently cluster 
representatives are appointed positions, and as such have been excluded from voting for the 
elected advising community division representative. Our goal in a proposed amendment is to 
make it so all appointed and elected leaders of our division (and others) are able to vote for 
leaders within their respective divisions. 
 
 
Cluster Representative Applications are now open 
Applications for 2023-25 Cluster Rep positions are now open and will be due May 5, 
2023.  Outgoing and former ACD Chairs (or former CIGD Commission or Interest Group Chairs) 
are eligible to apply.  An email will be sent to those that qualify. This is a vital and growing role 
for the Division so if you wish to mentor new Chairs, we would love to see your application!). 
 
In case you are interested in knowing the responsibilities of a Cluster Representative, here are a 
few points. The Division holds monthly meetings via Zoom with the Division Representatives 
and the Cluster Representatives that form the Division's Steering Committee [Steering 
Committee Information]. We also hold a Steering Committee lunch or dinner at Annual 
Conference on the day of our Division Meeting. Throughout the year, we ask for participation in 
specific working groups to meet the annual Division goals, beyond working with the Advising 
Communities in your cluster. 
 
You can view the Cluster Rep Self-Assessment Rubric to get a more detailed look at 
expectation by clicking here.  
 

https://elink.clickdimensions.
https://elink.clickdimensions.
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nacada.ksu.edu/Programs/Awards/ACD-Service-Awards.aspx__;!!PvXuogZ4sRB2p-tU!AcVefejJKlxp-r0gDSehpv8r6VIPcrXE2NItHagOKgetUcY4xtMlfgBGGfLfWNUInGCv75fNatZEWr933QXv$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nacada.ksu.edu/Programs/Awards/ACD-Service-Awards.aspx__;!!PvXuogZ4sRB2p-tU!AcVefejJKlxp-r0gDSehpv8r6VIPcrXE2NItHagOKgetUcY4xtMlfgBGGfLfWNUInGCv75fNatZEWr933QXv$
https://nacada.ksu.edu/About-Us/NACADA-Leadership/Advising-Communities-Division/Steering-Committee.aspx
https://nacada.ksu.edu/About-Us/NACADA-Leadership/Advising-Communities-Division/Steering-Committee.aspx
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ww4oBzvg03c5GzHmUm04axNZ1Q4SyVne/view?usp=sharing


 
Incoming Leaders Transition 
Elected and Appointed Leaders 
Please consider reaching out to newly elected and appointed leaders in the Advising 
Community Division. Liz will work on facilitating an introduction via email between current and 
incoming leaders. New leaders will be added to the Division’s listserv by the end of May. An 
email will be sent out shortly after on behalf of the Division with contact information. New 
leaders are not yet required to assume any Chair responsibilities until their term starts in 
October, but an invitation may be extended later this summer for leaders to attend any meetings 
or connect with the current Chair to create a seamless transition. Incoming leaders will be 
added to NACADA listservs June 1st.  
 
NACADA Leadership Engagement Program (N-LEP) 
Incoming leaders will be added to the N-LEP course by the end of this month with an anticipated 
target completion date of August 30th. Cluster Reps, please encourage incoming leaders to 
complete the course and assist with any questions leaders may have as they move through the 
modules.  
 
Appointing Leaders for Vacant Advising Communities 
We currently have a number of advising communities that will require the division leaders to 
appoint chairs, rather than elect chairs. Our goal is to always have elected leaders, but 
situations do arise that require us to appoint leaders. In appointing leaders, we strive to utilize a 
formal process that ensures a fair review of any eligible member who is interested and applies. 
We will be sending an e-mail to the official membership rosters of the advising communities that 
need an appointed chair. We will review self-nominations in the next month in order to make 
appointments in time for a smooth transition depending on the cycle for each advising 
community chair appointment. You can see which advising communities need appointed 
leaders, as well as the form to submit for the appointment process by clicking here. 
 
 
Website Updates  
We believe that most website updates have been completed at this point. If there are urgent 
requests that have been previously submitted, and they are still not showing, please go ahead 
to check in on that specific request to bump it up.  Liz will continue to make updates to the 
appointed steering committees for each Advising Community. Further, modules on the 
webpages are being updated to provide consistency between all Advising Communities pages. 
 
New website requests: To assist on streamlining requests, cut down on emails, and mimic a 
similar process to the event requests, we will use a form moving forward to requests website 
updates. Please complete the ACD Website Update Request Form to request any new updates 
to the NACADA AC webpages.  
 
 
Tip of the Month 
As we noted before, this section is designed to include a tip to help chairs be effective in their 
roles. This may include a wide range of ideas, so if you have one you would like to share, 
please e-mail Tony at tlazarowicz2@unl.edu.  
 
Often chairs and steering committees may feel the summer is not a good time to host advising-
community sponsored events. There is often concerns that people will not participate or are not 
available for summer programming. We encourage you to think strategically about how and 
when to engage your members during the summer to help ensure members stay engaged with 
your advising community. This could be a virtual event, ensuring there’s active content being 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Fdocs.google.com*2Fforms*2Fd*2Fe*2F1FAIpQLSetSQFiG0n5Xroh7hNuECefrMyRv_XNRpX2PVitIaBQQZjm6w*2Fviewform*3Fusp*3Dsf_link&data=05*7C01*7Cgavin.farber*40temple.edu*7C4fc17b148b1e41f6ecf208db32121056*7C716e81efb52244738e3110bd02ccf6e5*7C0*7C0*7C638158825392697123*7CUnknown*7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0*3D*7C3000*7C*7C*7C&sdata=vhb2OKoewnKA1viWMtb170Z1goK4TTZ*2B3muSQ58j0MM*3D&reserved=0__;JSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUl!!PvXuogZ4sRB2p-tU!CJmdjR4CHl-K1bd4uOwouWD3IhoAP7UspDhW9Nav6NfUqDWbvk96rsJqie36nus9Kgyur_4Do0OQErcYwA0xF5Rm7MADVQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/forms.gle/cxx3ZyfZwBD6suSU6__;!!PvXuogZ4sRB2p-tU!AcVefejJKlxp-r0gDSehpv8r6VIPcrXE2NItHagOKgetUcY4xtMlfgBGGfLfWNUInGCv75fNatZEWh6Ru53s$
mailto:tlazarowicz2@unl.edu


posted on your social media channels, starting a regular thread on your listserv, or just hosting 
an open forum. 
 
 
MISC 

• Please continue to review the 2022-2023 Advising Community Chair Timeline to plan 
your time accordingly over the next few months.  

• Looking for a past AC Chair Newsletter? Don’t dig through multiple emails! Find a copy 
of any past Division newsletters on the ACD Leaders Resource web page here: 
https://nacada.ksu.edu/About-Us/NACADA-Leadership/Advising-Communities-
Division/ACD-Leader-Resources.aspx 

 
Thanks again and have a great end of the week. As always, please reach out to us if you have 
any questions, comments, or concerns. 
 
 

Gavin Farber 
ACD Representative, 2021-2023 
gavin.farber@temple.edu 
  
Tony Lazarowicz 
ACD Representative, 2022-2024 
tlazarowicz2@unl.edu 
  
Liz Alcántara 
Executive Office Liaison 
lizbeth@ksu.edu  
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